Judge Wallis:

I'm afraid the proposal for a December 4 prehearing brief is not

workable for Public Counsel as a practical matter.  The need to review

the rebuttal testimony due on the 28th, discovery, preparation of cross

exam and cross exhibits in the same week mean that we would not feasibly

be able to file a prehearing brief on December 4.

